
MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL HELD AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AT 7.30 P.M. ON 02.10.18
10.1  APOLOGIES
Cllr. Mike Tregenza, Edward Griffiths, Sion Ifor Williams, John Ellis Williams.
10.2  PRESENT
Cllr. Emrys Jones (Chairman), Sian Edwards (Vice Chairman), Edward Williams, Steffan Jones, John Ceri Evans, Steffan Chambers, Jonathan Greenfield,  Eryl Jones-Williams.
Also a member of the public was present throughout the meeting.

10.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
On behalf of the Council the Chairman congratulated Mr. Edmund Bailey on being appointed Constable for Caernarfon Castle to succeed the late Lord Snowdon.
10.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on September 4th 2018 were found to be correct. 
10.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
There were no matters arising.

10.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST

Cllr. Emrys Jones declared an interest in the planning application for Enterprise Building, Ffordd Glan y Mor, Talybont and a Declaration of Interest Form was signed by him and he was not present when the matter was discussed.
10.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams reported that since the last meeting he had attended the following:- 10 Sept 9-12 Licensing, Caernarfon. 1-3 Care Caernarfon.13th September 9-5 Care Caernarfon, 7.30-9.30 Village Hall committee. 14th 9-2, Older Peoples Forum, Porthmadog, 7.30-9,30 Regen Group Cadwgan. 18th 1.30-5 Merioneth Access Group, Dolgellau. 5.30-10.00pm South Snowdonia Access, Cadwgan. 19th 7-9 Ardudwy Governors special meeting Harlech. 20th 9.30-1.00 Gwynedd Asset Forum, Penrhyndeudraeth. 21st 1-5 3rd Sector NHS and Care, Caernarfon. 26th 4.30-9.30 CCG AGM, Portmeirion. 28th 9.30-1.00 Adult Care Penrhyndeudraeth.

There were concerns over transport to and from Ysgol Ardudwy with the buses being full. A double decker has been provided in the morning, but the bus bringing pupils home is a single decker and children have to stand. The school and the transportation department are investigating.

Still no news about the Dyffryn Post office despite repeated requests.

Flue jabs at the village hall this Friday 5th October. Many stall giving information on health, care etc have promised to attend.

 The Licensing committee re-iterated concerns over the amount of gambling adverts on TV and easy access to gambling. Consultation on Licensing fees for taxi's etc has been completed with no objections from operators. The department is legally bound to break even financially. Fee have gone up, but the fees are for a longer period. The care committee dealt with how complaints were handled with members going through the procedures in detail. Regarding one issue raised by councillors, a promise was made by officials that the concerns had been sorted, but it was not, a top level meeting was held on the confidentiality and safety risk and lessons were learnt by department heads. The way the council deals with Autism was scrutinised in detail. At the village hall meeting the members are working hard to get additional income, £850 has been given by Co-op towards a £3,000 scheme to upgrade and mark the flooring in the main hall. Concerns over bills to hall users have been sorted, the meeting heard. The treasurer has arranged internet banking for the village hall with four members having direct acacias to the account. The Older Peoples Forum was told that three members of staff for Arfon,  Dwyfor and Meirionnydd who help to guide people who need help to access services and visit them etc are only financed through grant until the end of March 2019. A 
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speaker from COPA, the top group for elderly adults, did not attend again!!  The Meirionnydd Access Group want the Gwynedd road safety officer to visit the area to inspect problems with dropped kerbs. I would like the officer to visit Dyffryn Ardudwy as there are a few local problems with dropped kerbs.The South Snowdonia Access group met at
the Cadwgan when a presentation was made by off roaders on the repair work that they were carrying after irresponsible off roaders caused damage. Concerns were raised at the cuts in footpath maintenance officers in Gwynedd highways and the SNP. The guest speaker was Jonathen Cawley who spoke on the effect of cuts to the SNP finances. Consultations are out for residents and councillors regarding future funding for Gwynedd and what the priorities are. The residents consultation is up to 2nd November and the Councillors consultation on future assets will be split into high medium and low priorities. I have backed most schemes to do with social services, together with three local schemes in Barmouth.

CCG are building housing estates outside Gwynedd to add to their Elderly persons flats in St Asaph, they say that it extends their portfolios. I believe that they should be concentrating on Gwynedd where they are responsible for over 6,000 homes.

The council is doing it's best to tackle the shortage of carers. Deputy head at Ysgol Ardudwy, Aled Williams was appointed temporary head by the governors  following the sudden retirement of Tudur Williams. The chair of governors Maldwyn Jones retired as chair and Annwen Hughes was appointed the new chairman, Eluned Williams was appointed vice chair. There is one vacancy and Elin Williams has been asked to fill the vacancy. There are 81 children at Dyffryn Ardudwy primary school. Annest Williams is chair and I am vice chair. Consultation is on going to allow 3 year olds at the school and thus would help Ysgol Feithrin, school staff and parents. So far there has been support with no objections. The school and Ysgol Feithrin are working well together.

I am available on 01341242758 or 07340035378 or e.joneswilliams@btinternet.com

10.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Demolition of front porch, removal  of chimney, construction of extension to lounge including alterations to roof, resiting of windows and doors and construction of terrace and associated balustrading – Perth y Deri, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/493A)
Support this application.

Alterations and extension to exising toilet block and installation of 15 low level lights – Murmur yr Afon, Dyffryn Ardudwy (NP5/58/199N)

Support this application.

Change of use of part of workshop to dwelling – Enterprise Building, Ffordd Glan y Mor, Talybont (NP5/58/260F)

Support this application.

Planning Applications with decisions received on them 
None come to hand since last meeting
10.9  MATTERS ARISING

A   Budget Plan 
It was reported that the Council had spent £25,457.18 since the start of the new financial year and this was  £1,270.99 less expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year and this was because no payments had been made since the last meeting of the Council.
B   Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Improvements Group
Cllr. Steffan Chambers reported that a meeting of the Improvements Group had been on the 27th of last month and not much of a discussion had taken place as not enough attend the meeting so as to be able to make decisions and move on with plans. The next meeting will be held on the 30th November at Y Sgethin.
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C   Village Hall
The Clerk reported that she had received an e-mail together with an invoice from the Treasurer of the above committee stating that he believed  that the Council was paying this invoice for the flu clinic that was being held in the hall on the 5th October.  It was stated that the Council had not received no official request asking if they would be willing to pay this invoice and also that no discussions had taken place regarding this in previous Council meetings 
and therefore it was agreed not to pay this invoice and that the village hall committee would pay themselves. Also there was a need to tell the hall committee that the Council had agreed to pay for the new lights that had been installed in the hall cafe, the new taps in the small kitchen and also the work to repair the front porch. Also the Clerk reported that she had contacted Welsh Water regarding coming back to close the hole outside the small kitchen and that they had stated they would be carrying out this work once another water sample had been taken and the result coming back alright.
D   Develop Car Park
The Clerk reported that she had not heard anything from Mr. Geraint Lewis with regard to the above matter since the last meeting of the Council.

E   Inspection of bus shelters, cemeteris and play parks
Cllr. Steffan Jones reported that he had carried out the above inspection on behalf of the Council and he reported as follows:- that the bus shelter in Talybont was fine and that the flower pots by the bus shelter were looking very nice, but there was concern with regard to the fact that the electricity transformer was still visable. The bus shelter in the village was fine but there were many stone slabs loose and it was agreed to ask Mr. Matt Moxlow to re-fix them and the Chairman agreed to ask him,  the bus shelter by Glan Rhos was tidy, Penybont garden was very tidy, Morlo Park was very tidy apart from the rubbish bin being full and it was agreed to do away with this bin for the time being, the two play parks were fine and Cllr. Edward Williams reported that he had received a quote for a self closing gate and it was agreed to purchase this gate. The public cemetery was very tidy apart from the footpaths needing cleaning and the Chairman agreed to ask Mr. Gary Coates to carry out this work and also the Clerk reproted that the small stream outside the cemetery was still dry and that empty bottles were strewn all over  the cemetery and that she had cleared them up and also that she had received a request for a water tap to be installed and it was agreed to install a water butt by the small sied instead of a tap. Llanddwywe cemetery was tidy  and also Llanenddwyn cemetery but the small sycamore trees that were regrowing needed cutting and the Chairman agreed to ask Mr. Gary Coates to do this. No inspections  will be carried out again until the spring but it was agreed that everybody report back to the Council if any matters arise that need attention.

F   Penybont Garden

The Clerk reported that she had not heard anything from Mr. Dei Thomas for a quote to widen the entrance and also carry out the other improvements i.e get rid of the stone pile in the middle and cut back the trees. It was decided as no reply had still not been received that Cllr. Steffan Jones asks Mr. Tomos Puw Jones for a quote to carry out the work and tell him to contact the Chairman.
G   The Football Field
The Clerk reported that she had received  confirmation from CCG that they had received the cheque for £52 regarding the annual rent but that she still had not received a copy of the lease back yet. Cllr. Sian Edwards reported that “no dogs” signs had been sent to the football club by Mr. Adrian Williams, Gwynedd Council and it was agreed to send him a note thanking him for these.
H   Remembrance Sunday
It was reported that the above was being held on the 11th November this year and that it was the Chairman that was responsable to organize this service. It was stated that the Chairman first of all would have to contact whoever 
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was responsible for the service so that an order of service could be drawn up, purchase 2 wreaths one on behalf of the Council and one on behalf of the youth of the area, contact the police, Mr. Trefor Roberts from the British Legion and Ardudwy ATC. The Clerk agreed to contact Ms Ceri Griffith to ask if a member of Harlech Silver Band would come along to play the horn and also place posters up and an advert in Llais Ardudwy.

I    Flag Pole by the War Memorial
After a discussion with regard to erecting a flag pole by the War Memorial it was agreed to purchase one and Cllr. Edward Williams agreed to deal with this matter.

J   Christmas Trees and lights

It was agreed to erect a tree in Talybont again this year and it was agreed that the Chairman, Cllrs. . Steffan Jones, Edward Griffiths and Jonathan Greenfield would deal with this matter and also Cllr. Steffan Jones agreed to purchase more lights and Cllr. Jonathan Greenfield agreed to make enquiries  regarding if a tree was going to be erected in the village itself this year.
K    Board Meeting Harlech & Ardudwy Leisure
Cllr. Steffan Jones reported that he had attended a meeting of the above on the 13th of last month on behalf of the Council and he reported that the site had had the best August every but they were still looking for new members to join the Board but the present Board members can still operate but cannot make important decisions without 5 or more members on it. Also that they were looking for more volunteers and offering lifeguard training.

10.10  CORRESPONDANCE
A   Snowdonia National Park 

Received a letter  together with documents from the above regarding Eryri Local Development Plan and the Consultation on the matters arising from the public examination that was held during July and stating if anybody has any comments to make, there is a need to send them in writing by 5.00 p.m. on the 25th October 2018.
10.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer reported that there was £18,793.91 in the current account, £7,549.18 in the reserve account and £44.75 in the Chairman’s account.
Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting

Mrs Annwen Hughes    -   £147.00 (wages) + £189.57 costs = £336.57 
Customs & Excise            - £110.20 – tax on Clerk’s wages

Mr. Gary Martayn           - £230.00 - cut grass of the two play parks

Evergreen                        -  £355.00 - cut grass in cemeteries and hedge in new cemetery
Monies received since last meeting
None come in since last meeting
Applications for financial support

Wales Air Ambulance -  £500.00

Teulu Ardudwy            -  £200.00

Dizzie Dancers             -  £200.00
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Payments authorised under S 19 (3) or S 133
Village Hall Committee - £1,500

The Treasurer reported that she had received a letter from the External Auditors, BDO, stating that the annual audit had been completed by them and there were no matters had come to their attention regarding the audit other than 

payment under S 137 had been incorrectly used and that payment that is made to the village hall should be authorised  under Section 19 (3) of the Local Government (Miscellaneous Provisions) Act 1976 or Section 133 of the Local Government Act 1972, which allows contribution towards running or furnishing building to be used for public 
meetings. Also payments that are made to a local social, sports or youth club which could have been authorised under the same Section. There is a need now to approve and accept the Annual Return by the Council. It was agreed to approve the Annual Return unanimously by the Members.
Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams – none  - translation services
10.12  ANY OTHER MATTER 
It was decided to send an e-mail to Gwynedd Council asking for an update regarding holding a youth club in the hall as the Council had not heard anything further after stating that they were going for option 2 and also to state that they had volunteers already to run the club.
SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN
DATE...................................................................
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